COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA

HouseE OF DELEGATES

RICHMOND

January 24, 2013

Governor Terry McAuliffe

Office of the Governor

Patrick Henry Building, 3rd Floor
1111 East Broad Street
Richmond, VA 23219

Dear Governor McAuliffe:

Attorney General Herring apparently is satisfied that the people of Virginia shall not be
represented in court to defend the 2006 voter approved one-man, one-woman Marriage
Amendment.

Therefore, we call upon you, pursuant to VA Code § 2.2-510.1 [Employment of special
counsel generally] and also pursuant to your Oath of Office to defend the Constitution of
Virginia, that you provide adequate counsel to defend the people of Virginia in their
Marriage Amendment to the Virginia Constitution which is now under legal challenge in

the Commonwealth. b 3
Sincerely, Ced




